MONTH OF JANUARY AND FEBRUARY 2025

Jim Brink, Chief

- 1. We held the Instructor Class at the Twp hall this past two weekends. We had 3 guys go through the class.
 - a. There is a few more classes that will be held at the Twp. Hall/Fire Department.
 - b. MFR Class is being held in March, possibly one taking the class.
 - c. Forest Service Training on March 10th with Plainfield and Whittemore Fire Departments.
- 2. We have two firemen in the Fire Academy, located in South Branch.
- 3. Looking into a used truck, Truck chassis for Truck #4.
- 4. Attached is the 2024 yearly fire calls.
- 5. Saturday April 12th, Firefighters vs. Detroit Lions basketball game, held at Tawas High School.
- 6. The Memorial Wall. Attached paperwork.
- 7. We are getting a quote on hose and ladder testing. (Annually needs to be done per State).
- 8. Fire Calls:
 - a. 1/16/2023: Fire Alarm; County Road Commission
 - b. 2/13/2024: Structure Fire; 1654 Buena Vista

Respectfully Submitted,

Fire Chief Jim Brink